BULLETIN

SOUTHERN

METHODIST

UNIVERSITY

GENERAL INFORMATION Catalog Number: Part I

1964-65

prised of the Reading Service division, designed to improve the prised of the Acading Service division, designed to improve the language-arts skills of the college student; the Speech and Hearing Clinic, for helping students to correct speech difficulties; and the division of Testing, Counseling and Guidance, which administers achievement and intelligence tests to all incoming freshmen and provides counseling and testing for any student who has a vocational or personality problem.

CONVOCATION ACTIVITIES

Convocations for the entire University are held monthly in McFarlin Memorial Auditorium. Outstanding educators, theologians, men of letters, and men of government are brought to the campus for addresses. These convocations are designed to supplement the total educational endeavor of the University.

LECTURES AND PROGRAMS

In addition to the plays, performances, concerts, and discussions sponsored by student organizations, various programs of lectures and entertainment are presented by the University. These include: The Community Course, a series of programs by visiting lec-

turers and artists, is given to the students without cost. Listed for the 1963-64 Silver Anniversary Season are: Ventriloquist-Humorist Edgar Bergen; Composer Meredith Willson and his wife Rini in "An Evening of Mirth and Music"; Journalist Harrison Salisbury; The Chicago Chamber Orchestra, with Dieter Kober, Conductor; The Cleveland Play House, presenting Norman Corwin's "The Rivalry"; Mezzo-Soprano Shirley Verrett; Folksinger Richard Dyer-Bennet; and The Royal Shakespeare Theater of Stratford-on-

The Fondren Lectures, The Peyton Lectures and The Jackson Avon in "The Hollow Crown." Lectures are delivered in February each year during Ministers Week by three outstanding church scholars. This program is ar-

ranged through Perkins School of Theology. Other programs are arranged by the Faculty Committee on Special Lectures and Events.

SMU ALUMNI ASSOCIATION

All former students of Southern Methodist University, whether graduated or not, and members of the faculty or administrative staff of the University are considered members of the Alumni Association. The Mustang magazine is mailed free of charge to members upon request.

Conduct .- The University authorities expect students to maintain a high standard both of scholarship and of character. A student whose conduct or influence is found to be detrimental to the best interests of the student body may be requested to withdraw; in cases of flagrant misconduct or continued violation of rules and regulations, the penalty will be suspension or expulsion, as determined by The Faculty Committee on Discipline. The Dean of Students and the Deans of Men and Women are the University officials charged with the administration and enforcement of policies established by this committee.

The faculty invites the hearty cooperation of the Students' Association in the maintenance of high standards, and, as far as practicable, relies upon student sentiment and student self-government

for the enforcement of good conduct. Drinking of intoxicating liquors, gambling, hazing, dishonesty, immoral conduct, and any other behavior unbecoming to a student of Southern Methodist University render the student subject to disciplinary action. Each student agrees to leave the University and University neighborhood quietly and immediately when directed to do so by a constituted disciplinary authority of the University.

Church Attendance.—All students are expected to attend divine worship at least once each Sunday in the church of their choice.

Examinations.-No exemptions are granted from examinations, and no examinations will be given in advance. Postponed examinations are provided for only on written request to the dean of the school concerned.

Loss of Personal Property.—The University is not responsible for the loss of personal property belonging to students in any building owned by the University, whether the loss results from theft, fire, or unknown cause.

Physical Education.—All freshmen and sophomores, whatever their purpose in entering the University, are required to take physical education and must present four hours' credit in these courses to fulfill graduation requirements. Transfer students of senior standing who have no physical education credit may be graduated with a minimum of two hours' credit in physical education. Grade-points are attached to physical education credit on the same basis as in other departments of the University. Students not able to participate in the regular physical education program because of some physical defect will be assigned to a special class.

Grade Reports.-Reports for all students in the University are